BM2 Entry Test English 2021.1

<u>Grammar – part 1</u>

Complete the gap with ONE word.

Is your school like you want (0) it to be? Or are there things you and your classmates (1) would change, given the chance? This is your chance to give your ideas about (2) what the ideal school is like. Our competition is open to (3) every/any student between the ages of 12 and 18. You can enter (4) as an individual or your whole class can work together as a team. Your entry can take any form – a writing or a picture. It is completely (5) up/down to you. What we are looking for is evidence (6) of originality, imagination and, above (7) all, the views of young people.

By (8) taking part in this, you will help in a study being carried out at a leading university. All work entered (9) in the competition will be kept at the university and used as research. Entries cannot be returned (10) because the university might need them in the future.

10 points

<u>Grammar – part 2</u>

Complete the second sentence so that it has the same meaning as the first sentence. Use the word given but DO NOT change it. Use between 2-5 words in each gap. Example:

O You must do exactly what the manager tells you.

CARRY

You must instructions exactly.

Answer:

You must <u>carry out / the manager's</u> instructions exactly.

1 point 1 point

total 2 points

1. You must show you student card as you enter the library.

REQUIRED

You are required / to show your student card as you enter the library.

2. On arriving at the airport, I usually go straight to the check-in desk.

SOON

I usually go straight to the check-in desk as soon as / I arrive at an airport.

3. John hadn't visited to the city before.

FIRST

It was John's / first visit to the city.

4. On business trips. I prefer driving home to staying the night in a hotel.

RATHER

On business trips, I'd rather drive home / than stay the night in a hotel.

5. Such success was not achieved by many football players in the world.

FEW

Only a few football players / achieved such success in the world.

BM2 Entry test 2021.1

Reading

You are going to read a newspaper article about a musical family. For questions **1-8**, choose the answer (A, B, **C** or D) which you think fits best according to the text.

Meet the Amazing Watkins Family

Whole families of musicians are not exactly rare. However, it is unusual to come across one that includes not only writers and performers of music, but also an instrument maker.

When South Wales schoolteachers John and Hetty Watkins needed to get their ten-year-old son, Paul, a cello to suit his blossoming talents, they baulked at the costs involved. 'We had a look at various dealers and it was obvious it was going to be very expensive,' John says. 'So I wondered if I could actually make one. I discovered that the Welsh School of Instrument Making was not far from where I lived, and I went along for evening classes once a week for about three years.' 'After probably three or four goes with

line 11 violins and violas, he had a crack at his first cello,' Paul, now 28, adds. 'It turned out really well. He made me another one a bit later, when he'd got the hang of it. And that's the one I used right up until a few months ago.' John has since retired as a teacher to work as a full-time craftsman, and makes up to a dozen violins a year - selling one to the esteemed American player Jaime Laredo was 'the icing on the cake'.

Both Paul and his younger brother, Huw, were encouraged to play music from an early age. The piano came first: 'As soon as I was big enough to climb up and bang the keys, that's what I did,' Paul remembers. But it wasn't long before the cello beckoned. 'My folks were really quite keen for me to take up the violin, because Dad, who played the viola, used to play chamber music with his mates and they needed another violin to make up a string trio. I learned it for about six weeks but didn't take to it. But I really took to the character who played the cello in Dad's group. I thought he was a very cool guy when I was six or seven. So he said he'd give me some lessons, and that really started it all off. Later, they suggested that my brother play the violin too, but he would have none of it.' My parents were both supportive and relaxed,' Huw says. 'I don't think I would have responded very well to being pushed. And, rather than feeling threatened by Paul's success, I found that I had something to aspire to.' Now 22, he is beginning to make his own mark as a pianist and composer. Meanwhile, John Watkins' cello has done his elder son proud. With it, Paul won the string final of the BBC Young Musician of the Year competition. Then, at the remarkably youthful age of 20, he was appointed principal cellist of the BBC Symphony Orchestra, a position he held, still playing his father's instrument, until last year. Now, however, he has acquired a Francesco Rugeri cello, on loan from the Royal Academy of Music. 'Dad's not said anything about me moving on, though recently he had the chance to run a bow across the strings of each in turn and had to admit that my new one is quite nice! I think the only thing Dad's doesn't have - and may acquire after about 50-100 years - is the power to project right to the back of large concert halls. It will get richer with age, like my Rugen, which is already 304 years old. 'Soon he will get richer with age, like my Rugen, which is already 304 years old. 'Soon he will get richer with age, lik

- 1 Why did John Watkins decide to make a cello?
 - A He wanted to encourage his son Paul to take up the instrument.
 - B He was keen to do a course at the nearby school.
 - **C** He felt that dealers were giving him false information.
 - D He wanted to avoid having to pay for one.
- 2 What is meant by 'crack' in line 11?
 - A attempt
 - B plan
 - C shock
 - D period
- 3 What do we learn in paragraph 2 about the instruments John has made?
 - A He considers the one used by Jaime Laredo to be the best
 - B He is particularly pleased about what happened to one of them.
 - C His violins have turned out to be better than his cellos.
 - D It took him longer to learn how to make cellos than violins.
- 4 Paul first became interested in playing the cello because
 - A he admired someone his father played music with.
 - B he wanted to play in his father's group.
 - C he was not very good at playing the piano.
 - D he did not want to do what his parents wanted.
- 5 What do we learn about Huw's musical development?
 - A His parents' attitude has played little part in it.
 - B It was slow because he lacked determination.
 - C His brother's achievements gave him an aim.
 - D He wanted it to be different from his brother's.
- 6 What does Paul say about the Rugeri cello?
 - A His father's reaction to it worried him.
 - B The cello his father made may become as good as it.
 - C It has qualities that he had not expected.
 - D He was not keen to tell his father that he was using it.
- 7 What does Paul say about his performance of Elgar's Cello Concerto?
 - A It is less traditional than other performances he has given.
 - B Some viewers are likely to have a low opinion of it.
 - C He considers it to be one of his best performances.

- D It is typical of his approach to everything he plays.
- 8 What will require some effort from John and Hetty Watkins?
 - A preventing their sons from taking on too much work
 - B being aware of everything their sons are involved in
 - C reminding their sons what they have arranged to do
 - D advising their sons on what they should do next

16 points

WRITING

"Should people be encouraged to eat less meat?"

- Write a text, discussing the question above and giving your own opinion
- Write about 120 words
- You will lose points if you write less than 110 words

20 points